NRG Huntley Power, LLC

3500 River Road
n rg = Tonawanda, NY 14150

January 2019

Mr. David Vitale

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Materials Management Director

625 Broadway

Albany, NY 12233-7250

RE: CCR Rule Notice
Dear Mr. Vitale:

Pursuant to the EPA’s CCR Rule and sections 40 CFR Parts §257.105 - §257.107, Huntley Power LLC
is notifying the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation per the Recordkeeping,
Notification and Internet Requirements regarding the following operations for the Huntley Power LLC
Generating Station.

In accordance with the requirements of Title 40 CFR §257.95, the station commenced and established
an Assessment Monitoring Program in 2018 for the CCR impoundment and the CCR landfill. Based on
the results, the facility has determined one or more SSL'’s (one} above the corresponding groundwater
protection standard has occurred around the CCR impoundment. Notice of this determination is
required to be entered into the facility operating record per §257.105(h)(8), noticed to the State Director
per §257.106(h)(6) and posted to the publicly accessible website per §257.107(h)(6).

Additionally, this determination carries obligations to characterize the nature and extent of the SSL
impacts per §257.95(g){1)(i-iv),and to conduct an Assessment of Corrective Measures per
§257.95(g}3)i) and §257.96(a) which will be initiated as required.

Information as required has or will be provided to public website http:/fwww.nrg.com/legal/coal-
combustion-residuals/ within the timelines determined by the rule.

Should you require additional information, please contact George Streit at (716) 200-2797 or

George.Streit@NRG.com.

Sincerely,

eorge T. Streit
Environmental Coordinator

ce: Peter Grasso, P.E., 270 Michigan Ave., Buffalo, NY 14203



